History 1302W: United States 1880 to Present
Instructor Information:

Andrea D. Robertson

Social Sciences Tower, Room 122

Office Phone: 612-624-4812

Office hours: Tuesday 3:30 – 5:30 p.m. or by appointment

Email: robe0527@tc.umn.edu
Course Objectives:


Our class meetings will provide an environment in which you will further explore themes and questions raised in lecture and the assigned readings. Students will develop a deeper understanding of the development of the United States as a political, social, economic and cultural entity from the late nineteenth through the early twenty-first centuries by use of critical thinking, small and large group discussion, and reading and writing exercises. The practice of history requires extensive expository and analytical writing tasks; this course will introduce you to the role of writing in the history profession as well the critical thinking skills involved in the reading of primary documents and secondary sources.

Grading and Attendance:


The quality of your grade in this course will be a direct reflection of the effort you have put forward throughout the semester. This course will not be graded on a curve and each grade is a reflection of the student’s own performance on individual assignments and participation in the discussion section. Grades based on quality of work relative to the level necessary to meet course requirements may be understood as follows:


A – outstanding


B -  significantly above requirements


C – meets requirements


D – does not meet requirements, but is worthy of credit


F – signfies that work was either 1) completed but not at a level of achievement that is worthy of credit or 2) was not completed and there was no agreement between the instructor and the student that the student would be awarded an Incomplete

Your grade is based on written assignments, a group project with in-class presentation, and participation in our class meetings. The percentage of your grade allotted to each assignment is as follows:


Thinking through History paper

25% (first and final drafts)


Midterm

  


20% 

Final





25%

Moody and Ngai writing assignments 
10%

Group project/explanatory essay

10%

Attendance and participation


10%

Essays:

Two short writing assignments will be required for the texts Coming of Age in Mississippi by Anne Moody and Impossible Subjects by Mae Ngai. Details on the specific assignments will be provided as the due date approaches. Each assignment represents 5% of the final course grade. The research paper, “Thinking through History,” constitutes 25% of the final course grade. In order to assist students with the writing and revision process, the research paper will be turned in as both a first draft and revised final draft. 

Group project and in-class presentation:

A group project, with explanatory essay, and in-class presentation constitutes 10% of the final course grade. At midterm the class will divide into four groups. Each group will select a specific course topic that employs primary documents from The Movements of the New Left, by Van Gosse, and design a project that addresses the topic. Projects may involve a poster presentation, a video or media project, a skit, a public history project – groups will meet with the instructor to determine specific requirements of the project. In the class meetings on April 11, 13, and 18 each group will give a 15-minute presentation on their topic. Each group must also turn in a 3-5 page explanatory essay that describes the goals, research methodology, and contribution to historiography of their project.

Class preparation and timely work:


The success of our class meetings revolves around the cooperation of all participants. Attendance is mandatory and will be taken at each meeting. To receive full credit for course attendance you must participate actively in class, and for this to occur everyone must come to class having read the assigned course materials. Please bring any notes you take while reading, the assigned course readings for the day’s discussion, and talking points and/or questions that you have regarding lecture topics. Inability to participate in class due to lack of preparation will be reflected in your course grade. Out of courtesy to your classmates, please arrive on time and do not pack up before the class period ends. Cell phones, pagers, iPods, etc. should be off and stowed for the duration of discussion section. The discussion section will require a courteous and respectful atmosphere at all times. While a history course may and should generate lively debates, any interruptions, personal attacks, inappropriate remarks, or disruptive behavior will not be tolerated. Every person’s voice is of value in this class.


All written assignments must be turned in at the beginning of section on the due date. Papers turned in late are automatically docked one-half grade and a further grade for each additional day late. All written assignments must be turned in in hard-copy format – I will not accept e-mailed papers nor will I comment on e-mailed drafts. In-class writing assignments, which will appear periodically through the semester, cannot be made up if you are absent on the class day they occur. 

Contacting me:


I am delighted to be teaching your course this semester and I look forward to getting to know each of you better. Please visit me during office hours with questions or concerns about the course. If your schedule conflicts with my posted office hours, please e-mail me or speak to me following class to set up an alternate meeting time. I will respond to emails from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. Monday through Friday.


I am happy to discuss your assignments or review papers with you. However, I will not review any assignment within 24 hours of the due date. Plan ahead. If you have a question about your grade you must set an appointment with me at least one day after receiving your graded paper. At the appointment I expect you to have read all the comments on your paper and to have specific questions that you wish to discuss. If you are seeking additional assistance with writing, I encourage you to visit the History department’s writing tutors. They can assist you at all stages of the writing process. You may also want to visit the College of Liberal Arts’ Student Writing Center in 306B Lind Hall. 

 Important University of Minnesota policies:


Academic dishonesty: Please do not cheat. Per University policy, plagiarism and other forms of cheating may be reported to the Student Scholastic Conduct Committee and subject o sanction: “academic dishonesty in any portion of the academic work for a course shall be grounds for awarding a grade of F or N for the entire course, at the instructor’s discretion.” Academic dishonesty is defined as “any act that violates the right of another student with respect to academic work or that involves misrepresentation of the student’s own work.” This includes “cheating on assignments or examinations, plagiarizing, inventing or falsifying research or other findings with an intent to deceive, submitting the same or substantially similar papers (or creative work) without consent of all instructors concerned, depriving another of necessary course materials, and sabotaging another’s work.”


Disruptive conduct and sexual harassment: All activities in the University, including this discussion section, are governed by the University of Minnesota Student Conduct Code. Students who engage in behavior that disrupts the learning environment for others may be subject to disciplinary action under the Code, including having their registration cancelled. Sexual harassment, defined as “unwelcome sexual advances, requests for sexual favors, and other verbal or physical contact of a sexual nature,” by or towards a member of the University community is strictly prohibited.


Special needs: Students with documented disability conditions that affect their ability to participate fully in class or to meet all course requirements should contact the instructor and Disability Services, so that appropriate accommodations can be arranged. Further information is available from Disability Services (180 McNamara Alumni Center, 612-626-1333 TTY/voice).

